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ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE OF THE COURTS

SUPREME COURT OF ARKANSAS 

      MARTY SULLIVAN, DIRECTOR 

   “Supporting Courts, 

     Ensuring Justice” 

JUSTICE BUILDING 

625 MARSHALL STREET 

SUITE 1100 

LITTLE ROCK, AR 72201 

June 16, 2020 

Honorable Cecile Bledsoe, Co-Chair 

Honorable Jeff Wardlaw, Co-Chair  

Arkansas Legislative Council 

One Capitol Mall    

Little Rock, AR 72201 

RE: CARES Act Reimbursement and Appropriations 

Dear Senator Bledsoe and Representative Wardlaw: 

On May 15, 2020 the Administrative Office of the Courts (AOC) submitted a Request 
Form for reimbursement through the CARES Act requesting $127,684.09 in accordance 
with the Instructions for State Agencies issued by DFA.  We assumed that DFA had 
already worked out the need for restoration of our budget appropriation in order for us 
to use these reimbursed funds.  I confirmed receipt of these funds on June 15, 2020, 
and now respectfully ask that additional appropriation be granted to AOC to these Cost 
Centers in the following amounts: 

Cost Center Fund Center Amounts 

114060 36G $  49,931.64 

114100 330 $  28,180.44 

114004 343E $  45,360.01 

118001 008 $   4,212.00 

The additional appropriation will allow us to use these federal funds to purchase 
additional Personal Protective Equipment, such as facemasks and hand sanitizers, for 
courts around our state.  To date, we have distributed approximately 240,000 face 
masks and over 200 infrared thermometers to courts in each county in Arkansas.  

Please don’t hesitate to call if you have any questions.  I appreciate your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

Marty Sullivan 
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